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February 19, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tim Scott 
Chairman, Banking, Housing, and Urban 
Affairs Committee 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 
The Honorable Elizabeth Warren 
Ranking Member, Banking, Housing, and 
Urban Affairs Committee 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 
RE: AGC Support for Mr. Molinaro’s Nomination to be Administrator of the Federal Transit 
Administration 
 

Dear Chairman Scott and Ranking Member Warren: 
 

The Associated General Contractors of America (AGC) supports the nomination of former 
Congressman Marc Molinaro as the Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration (FTA). 
AGC is a national construction trade association representing more than 28,000 construction firms 
with chapters and members in every state, the District of Columbia and Puerto Rico. AGC chapters 
and members work on transportation projects nationwide - including roads, bridges, and transit 
systems - and understand the importance of investing in our nation’s infrastructure. 
 
Former Congressman Molinaro is well-qualified to lead the FTA in advancing safe, efficient, and 
innovative public transit solutions across the country. Throughout his tenure in government, Mr. 
Molinaro has demonstrated an understanding of infrastructure challenges and the critical role that 
transportation plays in economic growth and community connectivity.  
 
He has long been a champion for individuals with disabilities, advocating for greater accessibility in 
public transportation. His commitment to ensuring that transit systems serve all Americans will be a 
tremendous asset to the FTA. Under his leadership, AGC looks forward to working with former 
Congressman Molinaro to expand mobility options and improve compliance with the Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA) to create accessible transit solutions.  
 
AGC looks forward to working with former Congressman Molinaro on rebuilding our nation’s 
transit systems. As such, we urge the Senate to quickly confirm his nomination.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jeffrey D. Shoaf 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

CC: All members of the U.S. Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs  


